The Board of Election Supervisors met at the office on Nov. 23, 1971 at 2:00 P.M.

The following members were present:

Mr. Raymond C. Patterson

Mr. Oscar W. Spigler

Mr. M. Kenneth Long

Mr. Woodrow W. Rippeon

Mr. Richard E. Miller

Mr. Joseph F. Padula

The meeting was called to order by the Chairman, Mr. Patterson.

Under old business voting places were discussed. Mr. Long made a motion we use the Fairplay Fire Hall for voting and spend up to \$20.00 for the use of this hall. Mr. Spigler seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Registration in the High Schools was tabled until the next meeting.

Mr. Padula's letter to be sent to persons who registered while in service and have not voted within the last five years was read by Mr. Patterson. Mr. Spigler made a motion we accept the letter. Mr. Long seconded this motion. Motion carried.

The Time Stamp has arrived and is in use.

The office has pulled 1,536 persons from the books who have not voted within five years.

The Board members received new law books and keys to court house and election office.

Prices for list of voters names was discussed. Mr. Long made a motion we charge 1/2¢ per name at the present time. Mr. Spigler seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Several of the Election books have become too full and will have to be divided. Mr. Spigler made a motion we divide Dist. 18-1, Chewsville book at this time. Mr. Long seconded the motion. Other books will be discussed at the next meeting.

The Court House Christmas Party will be held at the Funkstown Legion Home on Dec. 11, 1971. All reservations due Nov. 26, 1971.

A Christmas party for the Election Board was discussed. Time and place to be announced later.

Mrs. Waters talked about some of the things she learned at the meeting she attended in Annapolis last week.

Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted:

Daris Phillips